
PITTSTON SELECT BOARD MEETING MINUTES 

June 7, 2017 

Those present:  Roger Linton, Jean Ambrose, Greg Lumbert, Sam Snow, Jaimy Snow, Bruce 

Engert, Sarah Perkins, Jane Hubert, Jim Lothridge, Jeannie Lothridge, Ann Pistell and Troy 

Cutler. 

The meeting was called to order by Chair, Roger Linton, at 6:00 p.m. 

A discussion was held in regards to the culvert work that needs to be done on the Jewett Road.  

Am email from Jamie Hoover, a DEP representative, was read by Bruce Engert, CEO.  Jamie 

Hoover did a site visit.  Bruce Engert spoke with Jamie Hoover after the site visit and there are 

no DEP violations.  Mr. Cutler said that Jamie Hoover told him the fence was not appropriate 

and needed to be taken down.  People have the right to observe the changing of the culvert as 

long as they remain outside the marked work area.  The culvert work is scheduled for Monday, 

June 12th.  Bruce Engert and members of the Select Board will be on site.  Mr. Cutler will video 

tape this job.  Greg Lumbert stated that no issues will be discussed on site.  Sam Snow, Road 

Commissioner also stated that the old rusted culvert will also be taken out. 

A letter from St. Germain Collins Engineering was shared and will be filed. 

The Planning Board had a question for Sam Snow, Road Commissioner, about culvert materials 

for the Entrance Ordinance.  ASTM will be added in the description of culvert materials. 

The contract to administer grant funds for the Parker Road culvert replacement project was 

signed and will be faxed back to William Laflamme. 

Greg Lumbert made a motion to approve Nate Hahn’s request for June 28th off.  Jean Ambrose 

2nd.  It was a 3-0 vote. 

Ann Pistell and Jane Hubert came to the Select Board to discuss the recycling center.  Some of 

the things discussed were the problems, surveillance cameras, the neighbors, Hatch Hill, local 

haulers and the current Pittston Ordinance 94.1 (solid waste and promote recycling).  The 

Recycling Committee will put together a list of possible solutions to the problems. 

Ann Pistell spoke to the Select Board and Sarah Perkins about Pittston’s Assessing Agent going 

to her property without an appointment.  Protocol was discussed. 

Sarah Perkins, Tax Collector/Treasurer, gave the Select Board some information on rapid 

renewal, on-line re-registration.  Sarah will gather more information in a week for the Board on 

how to proceed with this process. 

Sarah Perkins shared with the Select Board proposed Tax Lien Foreclosure Bill, LD 1629. 

Warrant #22 was signed. 



Jean Ambrose made a motion to approve payroll warrant #23 in the amount of $18,986.42.  

Greg Lumbert 2nd.  It was a 3-0 vote. 

Greg Lumbert made a motion to approve payroll warrant #2317 in the amount of $2,594.09.  

Jean Ambrose 2nd.  It was a 3-0 vote. 

Greg Lumbert made a motion to approve the Select Board minutes of May 31, 2017.  Jean 

Ambrose 2nd.  It was a 3-0 vote. 

The Pittston Fair want to have scratch tickets at the fair this year.  The State permit was signed. 

Jean Ambrose made a motion to adjourn at 7:38 p.m.  Greg Lumbert 2nd.  It was a 3-0 vote. 
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